
 

 

JOINT WORK SESSION OF THE KELLER CITY COUNCIL  

AND THE KELLER PARKS AND RECREATION BOARD 

OCTOBER 10, 2017 

  

 

The Joint Work Session of the City of Keller was held on Tuesday, 

October 10, 2017, at Keller Town Hall, Pre-Council Chamber, 1100 

Bear Creek Parkway, Keller, Texas.  

 

The following City Council Members were present:  

Mayor Pat McGrail  

Mayor Pro Tem Debbie Bryan 

Council Member Armin Mizani 

Council Member Ed Speakmon 

Council Member Eric Schmidt 

Council Member Tag Green 

 

The following Parks and Recreation Board Members were present:  

Chairperson Erin Pfarner (arrived at 6:15 P.M.) 

Vice Chairperson Felix Mira 

Board Member Daniel Paret 

Board Member Bryan Weaver 

Board Member Judy Sether 

Board Member Tina Alvarado 

 

Administrative personnel present were City Manager Mark Hafner, 

City Secretary Kelly Ballard, Director of Community Services Cody 

Maberry, Parks Maintenance & Development Manager Gary Davis, 

Recreation Manager Jennifer Basham, and Senior Center Supervisor 

Kyle Cooper.  

 
A.  CALL TO ORDER – Mayor Pat McGrail 

 

 The City Council Work Session was called to order by Mayor 

Pat McGrail at 6:01 P.M.       

 

B.  NEW BUSINESS 

 

1.  Discuss the Senior Center Needs Study. 

 

Mr. Gary Davis, Parks Maintenance & Development Manager, 

gave an introduction to the Senior Center Needs Study. 

Mr. Stephen Springs, Senior Principal, Brinkley Sargent 

Wiginton Architects, gave a presentation relating to the 

Senior Center Needs Study. 

 



 

 

Discussion was held by the City Council and the Parks 

and Recreation Board. 

 

The Council advised staff and the Parks and Recreation 

Board to obtain a study showing a two-level building 

option, and to attain more information relating to cost, 

needs, and demographics. 

 

2. Discuss Northeast Park. 

  

 Mr. Cody Maberry, Directory of Community Services, and 

Parks and Recreation Board Chairperson Erin Pfarner, 

addressed the City Council and Parks and Recreation 

Board regarding Northeast Park. 

 

Discussion was held by the City Council and Parks and 

Recreation Board regarding Northeast Park. 

 

Council Member Tag Green and representatives from the 

Parks and Recreation Board will look at the park and 

form a recommendation on its priority level.  

 

C.  ADJOURN 

 

 Council Member Eric Schmidt motioned to adjourn the meeting 

at 8:15 P.M. Mayor Pro Tem Debbie Bryan seconded the motion. 

The motion carried unanimously. 

 

 
 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                         

                                      _________________________ 

                                      MAYOR 

___________________________  

CITY SECRETARY 

 


